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                                          Robert Goss Artworks   By Michael Palecki 

     As longtime Wrightwood resident and community activist Carol Goss prepares a move to Oakland, she has completed a very important item on her things-to-do list. In conjunction with The Loft Workshop/Gallery, a retrospective of artwork created by Carol’s late husband-Robert Goss is now on display. While being City Engineer of Tucson, Robert Goss also earned a dual Master’s Degree in Art History and Studio Art before moving to California and becoming Director of the Riverside Art Museum.

     The retrospective exhibit of 31 artworks created during those years, includes watercolor, pastel and oil paintings, a wide selection of ceramic vessels, sculptures and wall hangings inspired by traditional Native American art, and a bronze sculpture. Of particular interest, some of the watercolor paintings are more transparent and wispy with thin application of color, while others have a brighter spectrum and textures that resemble acrylic paint.

     While many of the watercolor images pertain to the mountains, pine trees and lilacs, the most precious example is a view of the Goss family home in Wrightwood with Carol’s iconic 1976 lime green Volkswagen Beetle parked in the driveway. On the other hand, the most stunning Robert Goss watercolor of a vase with flowers entitled “Interior-Exterior,” brings to mind similar images by the French Symbolist painter Odilon Redon.

     During an interview last Sunday at The Loft, Carol spoke of the move to California after earning her Bachelor’s and Master’s Degree in Political Science at the University of Arizona at Tucson. She commented, “Bob and I were living in Redlands while he worked at the Riverside Museum and I taught Political Science at Cal State San Bernardino. We thought about buying a home and converting a bedroom into to a studio for Bob, but then realized it would be too small. So then in 1972, we decided to purchase a lot in Wrightwood and build a combination art studio and home.”
     That structure, with a ground level studio and family home built on top-all nestled in the pines- became the epicenter of creativity. Continuing with the interview Carol remarked, “Bob had the art bug and before long I did too. We visited European museums, Bob worked in his studio and soon he became a successful artist and was able to retire from his job. Between our savings and investments, the sale of artworks and my salary- everything was possible and life was wonderful.”
     The Robert Goss Retrospective exhibit continues with a public viewing on Sunday April 26 from 1:00-4:00 pm at The Loft, located at 6020 Park Drive in Wrightwood. Following that from 6:00 until 8:00 pm, a farewell reception to honor Carol Goss will be held in the Wrightwood Community Building.

